MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 15 MAY 2017 AT 7.00PM

Present:

Mr A J Fulljames 





Chairman

Councillor Mrs Fulljames 




Oxon CC 

Mr A F Hickman





Secretary 
8 Parishioners 
1. APOLOGIES 
Mr Champion, PC Shaun Sullivan (Thames Valley Police).   
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the previous meeting on 17 May 2016, having been read, were accepted as a true record.

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Mr Fulljames, chairman of the parish council, gave his annual report (full copy is attached within the minute book) and recorded:

· thanks to the members of the Parish Council for their work.  

· welcomed Mr Stewart Moore who had joined the parish council to replace Mr Maggs.  

· thanks to Bill Champion and his support for the work of the Mid Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan although it is recognised that its influence over traffic issues is marginal. 

· traffic volumes continue to increase as a result of the housing expansion at Heyford Park. We remain in conversation with OCC to try to mitigate the effects upon us. 

· the Parish Council still has two vacancies and filling these must be given urgent attention. 

4. VILLAGE HALL
Mrs Pay, chairman of VHMC, gave her annual report (full copy is attached within the minute book). 
· Cash position is strong with an increase of £470 over 2016. 

· 2 functions were held during the year (BBQ and Christmas Bazaar) yielding income of £1091.00.
· letting income has increased to £645 thanks in part to hire of hall for elections. 

· damp issues have not reappeared but quotes for repointing of chimney brickwork are still being pursued. 
· Mrs Pay thanked everyone from the Committee (and their significant others) for all their help over the past year and the Parish Council for their continued support. 
· She echoed the Chairman’s remarks that the village organisations - PC, PCC, and VHMC - all need fresh faces if the services to the village are to be maintained. The VHMC cannot commit to organising more social events without new members. 
The Chairman expressed his thanks to Mrs Pay and the committee for their excellent work during the year. 

5. ALL SAINTS PARISH CHURCH
Mr Leggat delivered his report (full copy is attached within the minute book). 
· The PCC passed its thanks to the PC for its annual gift of £200 towards the maintenance of the churchyard. The maintenance of the churchyard is a major agenda item for the PCC and is especially grateful to Alan Pay and his volunteers who give their time and petrol for mowing the churchyard. 
· Alan Pay has stepped down after 14 years and David Napper is now organizing the mowing rota.  

· Mr Leggat thanked Ian Davenport and Jim Norman for their continuing generosity in paying for repairs to the walling. 

· The Benefice has a new rector, Reverend Gareth Miller who joined at the end of February. 

· At the recent PCC AGM, Mrs Hudson retired from her role of churchwarden after nearly 20 years service although she will continue to take an active part in caring for the Church. 

The Chairman expressed his thanks to Mr Leggat for his report.

6. PLAYGROUND
· Mrs Grace O’Dwyer was not present but the Secretary reported that the Playground ‘Spring Clean’ took place at the end of April and all the equipment was cleaned and repainted. 

· The Playground looks to be in good order and the ROSPA report for 2016 had highlighted no significant high risk failings. 

· Mrs O’Dwyer has said that she and her group continue to explore plans and costs to replace/refurbish equipment.

The Chairman wished to record his thanks, on behalf of the village to Mrs O’Dwyer and her group for their excellent work during the year. 

7. MIDDLETON STONEY CRICKET CLUB
Simon Pettit gave a report on behalf of MSCC which is attached within the minute book.  
· Stressed once again how popular the Middleton Stoney club is as a venue for ‘friendly’ cricket and that it is a very social club. On most Sundays between end of April and end of September there is a game being played and visitors are always welcome. 
· Some entertaining match reports and photos as well as other information is to be found on the club website at www.middletonstoneycc.co.uk.
· The issue of speeding in Bullmarsh, raised last year, had been taken up by the Club Committee and also flagged to visiting clubs and there appear to be no issues so far this season. 
8. CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL
No representation. 

9. OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported:  

· OCC Budget had been set involving a spend of £718.5million. Council tax rise of 3% has been levied as authorised by government. Government does not however, provide sufficient grant to allow adequate spending, particularly on adult social care.

· Speeding and traffic issues continue to be a major concern, especially for Middleton Stoney positioned where it is between the developments at Bicester and Heyford Park. OCC and CDC do not seem to take account of the ‘big picture’ when assessing planning applications. 

· HS2 had been given Royal Assent and the construction will inevitably lead to more HGV traffic across Oxfordshire. 

· OCC does not support ‘randomly placed’ warehousing development such as that proposed for the corner of Middleton Stoney Road and Howes Lane. In answer to a question Councillor Mrs Fulljames stated that the application by Albion Land had been refused but the company had appealed the decision. There will be a public inquiry but no date has yet been advised to us.   

· The debate surrounding the proposal for one unitary authority for Oxfordshire is controversial. OCC has outlined its views under the title ‘A Better Oxfordshire’ and these have been sent to Secretary of State for agreement. OCC is supported by Vale of the White Horse and South Oxfordshire District Councils. Oxford City Council and the District Councils of Cherwell and West Oxfordshire do not support the proposals. 

· The contract for the Ardley recycling centre, owned by Viridor has been extended from March 2017 but is still destined to close eventually. Whilst OCC may consider employing another independent contractor to take it over, a new site nearer to the major developments around Bicester is required. 

· Welcome news that the 25A Bus Service serving Middleton Stoney had been retained. 
· The now retired WPC Caroline Brown our former PCSO had given invaluable assistance over many years. It was regrettable that she will not be replaced on a like for like basis. 

Finally, Councillor Mrs Fulljames stated that following the recent County Council elections where she stood as an Independent candidate, she will no longer be the County Councillor for Ploughley. She had been a County Councillor for 28 years and for all but 8 of those years she had represented Middleton Stoney. She had enjoyed serving the community for all of those years and thanked all those who had volunteered to help in their communities. She expressed her deep sadness that she is unable to continue in her role.

The Chairman, echoed her sadness and expressed his thanks on behalf of all the parishioners of Middleton Stoney for her help and guidance over the many years she had served us.  

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· The Secretary reported that this year there was no representation from Thames Valley Police. As reported WPC Brown has retired. PC Shaun Sullivan had indicated that due to a realignment of duties within the Neighbourhood Policing team, the remaining officers have no defined areas. There are only 2 PCSOs covering Bicester ‘rural’ and they would need at least 3 months notice if we wished them to attend a meeting and they would then only attend if their other duties allow.   

Meeting closed at 7.40pm   
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